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Dear ,   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 

panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 9 July 2025.  The 

names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your allegations of 

error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations, and procedures 

applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered by the Board 

consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support thereof, relevant 

portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies. 

 

The Board determined that a personal appearance with or without counsel would not materially 

add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined that a 

personal appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of 

record. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your 4 April 2013 unit punishment book 

(UPB)/non-judicial punishment (NJP).  The Board considered your contention that NJP was 

executed by the incorrect convening authority with erroneous punishment.  You claim it is 

possible that the incorrect or non-delegated authority carried out the NJP punishment. 

 

The Board noted that you received NJP for violating Uniform Code of Military Justice (UCMJ) 

Articles 92 and 111 by wrongfully operating a vehicle while under the influence.  The Inspector- 

Instructor (I&I) found you guilty at NJP, awarded forfeitures of pay, restriction, and reduction in 

paygrade to E-2.  The Board also noted that you acknowledged your Article 31, UCMJ Rights, 

accepted NJP, certified that you were given the opportunity to consult with a military lawyer, 

acknowledged your right to appeal, and you elected not to appeal the I&I’s finding of guilt at 






